W. STUART HELM
940 MCKEAN STREET
KITTANNING, PA.

PLEASE REPLY TO
ROOM 329 - THE CAPITOL
HARRISBURG, PA.

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
HARRISBURG, PA.

November 9, 1962

-Mr. John B. McCue
R.D. 7
Kittanning, Pennsylvania

Dear Jack:

I am sure you are happy with our victory. It was worth all the cold dinners
at home, the whirl of rallies and the hundreds of hand shakes to once again
be re-elected, or elected for the first time as the case may be, as a member
of the House of Representatives, and have this great opportunity to serve the
people of our Commonwealth.

To tﬁe ""oldsters'' this letter probably comes as no surprise as I am sure
without even reading the contents, but merely by looking at the signature, you
will know that '"Stu'' Helm once again aspires to be the Speaker of the House
for the 1963-1964 Sessions. To the newly elected members, I would like to
tell you that I served in this capacity during the 1957-1958 Session; and to all
of you I would like to add that these were the happiest years of my legislative
career - yea of my entire life. I would like to think that I can run for this
position based on my past performance and reputation.

I am looking forward to renewing old acquaintances and becoming better ac-
quainted with the newly elected members when we have an opportunity to visit

at our caucus late in November. I will appreciate your support at this meeting.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely,

-W . Stuart HelmMN



